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Meeting Minutes: NC State Board 

June 13, 2013 

Policy Committee 
Dr. Preston reported the Committee met May 23, 2013, and 

discussed the matters set forth in the minutes of the Committee.  

 

Rosen CE recommendation 

Dr. Preston reported the Committee reviewed and discussed Mr. 

Rosen’s email of February 15, 2013, The National Continuing 

Education Registry “white paper” attached, and Ms. Nancy Toner 

Weinberger’s comments on the issues. The Board discussed 

options for approval of continuing education and how it is 

regulated. Upon motion made, seconded and passed, the Board 
agreed with the Committee’s recommendation  

to reiterate its letter and resolution to the FSMTB and provide 

input to the establishment of an FSMTB CE approval program by 

participating on a committee once established or as otherwise 

appropriate. [Rick proposed a national registry for CE Providers. I 

pointed out that this was similar to what we already had in that it 

would still be a 3rd party organization, and since we already had a 

system in place with the NCBTMB, there would be no reason to 

make a change such as this- it would be better to get the current 
system working properly.] 

December 2013 

Minutes will not be approved until the February meeting. Rick 

Rosen presented yet another proposal to the Policy Committee, 

but we do not have access to that proposal and thus cannot 

consider it.  

 


